GHS Announcements
Wednesday, March 15, 2017
 
MISC
Attention Fine Arts Trip to New York City participants!  A very important parent meeting will be held this Sunday, March 19 at 2 pm in the GHS Choir Room for EVERYONE planning to go on the trip. Attendance is mandatory. 

Iowa Assessments are scheduled for TODAY and TOMORROW.  We'll be conducting the tests in our Seminar groups as we have done in the past and we'll run a 2 hour late start schedule both days, doing the tests from 8:30-10:30 and running a shortened schedule periods 1-6 after that both days.   Get plenty of sleep and eat a good breakfast!
The "Game" continues! Vote for your favorites in the book March Madness here: https://goo.gl/forms/nwVBlmUjdtJoKG1Z2 (adults and students welcome to vote!). Round two ends Monday, so make sure to get your votes in early. 
Students, please complete the following survey:  Language Used Around GHS
The GHS Prom dinner table reservations are now available in the office!  RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED to attend, so come in during your free time and register yourself and your date.  Look for purple folder on the office counter.  Tables are set up for parties of 8.  SPACE IS LIMITED!  The GHS Prom dinner will be held at the Joe Rosenfield Center, 8th Avenue, on the Grinnell College campus the evening of Prom, April 22.  The social time begins at 5:30 p.m. and the dinner is from 6:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.  Tickets will be sold the week prior to Prom and will be $20 each.  It’s going to be a great time that you won’t want to miss!  If you have any questions, contact Nancy Guinane at guinanen@grinnell.edu.

Please see attached letter regarding After Prom.

ATHLETICS
The Boys T&F team competed at the ISU high school indoor meet last night.  Finishing in the top 20 were:

400: Sam Allen - 10th out of 137 runners 
4x800: Joe Simon, Matthew Cunningham, Brett Gibson, and Landon Steffen - 16th out of 63 teams 
Grinnell Indoor scheduled for Tuesday, March 21st at Grinnell College has been cancelled. 
Tryouts for the 2017-18 Tiger Paws dance team will be held Saturday, March 18th at 11am in the High school gym.  Information and the first tryout practice will be Wednesday, March 15th from 6am-7:15 am in the new gym at the high school.  Additional tryout practices will be held Thursday, March 16th and 17th from 6am-7:15 am in the high school new gym.  Anyone in grades 8-11 is eligible to try out for the 2017-18 dance team. Please email Molly at molly.loftin@grinnell-k12.org if you have any questions. 
COUNSELING OFFICE
​The PSAT Study Guides are now available to those who have signed up for the PSAT 10 on Tues., April 4.  If you have paid the $15 testing fee, please stop by the Counseling Office to pick up your Study Guide. 

Grinnell High School Counselors will host a ZAPS ACT Test Prep Seminar on March 20 & 21 from 6:30 pm to 9 pm in the HS Media Center.  A majority of students who attend a ZAPS Seminar raise their ACT score by 2-4 pts. Cost is $79.99.
The seminar will include:
- Five hours of personal instruction with an expert test specialist 
- Study materials, including a comprehensive study guide and six practice tests per subject
- Subject review and strategies for every question type in each section of the test
- A customized study plan
Register at:  www.doorwaytocollege.com  or  call 877-927-8378
DON'T FORGET:  TONIGHT! (HS Auditorium)
College/Career Planning Night for Sophs & Parents - 6:00 p.m.,   

Financial Aid Night for Juniors/Seniors & Parents - 7:00 p.m.
Don't miss these important sessions!! 
Explore your career interests with ASVAB - Career, Technical, Military or College.
The ASVAB Career Exploration Program is designed to help you identify your strengths and explore options for your future.  Free and open to 10th-12th graders.  Test on Thursday, March 23rd from 9-11am in the Library, and Results Review on Friday, March 24th at 8 am in the Library.  Bring computer fully charged both days!  Sign-up in the Counseling Office by March 21st.
CLUBS/ACTIVITIES

The Outdoor Program is sponsoring an evening trip on March 23rd to Climb Iowa, an indoor climbing gym in Grimes, Iowa.  Come try new routes and get instruction on bouldering and top roping.  We will leave the high school at 3:30 and return by 8:15 pm.  All fees are paid for by Outdoor Program.  If you have your own harness and shoes, please bring.  Stop by Ms. Meyer's room to sign up and pick up a permission slip and gym waiver.  Deadline will be Tuesday, March 21st.  

Come to Harry Potter Club tomorrow during E2 for games and treats! They will meet in Mr. Mick's room. 
There will be a FCA 3-on-3 basketball tournament on Wednesday March 22nd at 7:00 in the big gym. Sign teams up to Emilee Hulsing (hulsiemi@grinnell-k12.org). $3 per player. 
